
RCW 67.42.020  Requirements—Operation of amusement ride or 
structure—Bungee jumping device inspection.  Before operating any 
amusement ride or structure, the owner or operator shall:

(1) Obtain a permit pursuant to RCW 67.42.030;
(2) Have the amusement ride or structure inspected for safety at 

least once annually by an insurer, a person with whom the insurer has 
contracted, or a person who meets the qualifications set by the 
department and obtain from the insurer or person a written certificate 
that the inspection has been made and that the amusement ride or 
structure meets the standards for coverage and is covered by the 
insurer as required by subsection (3) of this section. A bungee 
jumping device, including, but not limited to, the crane, tower, 
balloon or bridge, person lift basket, platforms, bungee cords, end 
attachments, anchors, carabiners or locking devices, harnesses, 
landing devices, and additional ride operation hardware shall be 
inspected for safety prior to beginning operation and annually by an 
insurer, a person with whom the insurer has contracted, or a person 
authorized by the department to inspect bungee jumping devices. The 
operator of the bungee jumping device shall obtain a written 
certificate which states that the required inspection has been made 
and the bungee jumping device meets the standards for coverage and is 
covered by the insurer as required by subsection (3) of this section;

(3) Have and keep in effect an insurance policy in an amount not 
less than one million dollars per occurrence insuring: (a) The owner 
or operator; and (b) any municipality or county on whose property the 
amusement ride or structure stands, or any municipality or county 
which has contracted with the owner or operator against liability for 
injury to persons arising out of the use of the amusement ride or 
structure;

(4) File with the department the inspection certificate and 
insurance policy required by this section; and

(5) File with each sponsor, lessor, landowner, or other person 
responsible for an amusement structure or ride being offered for use 
by the public a certificate stating that the insurance required by 
subsection (3) of this section is in effect.  [1993 c 203 § 3; 1986 c 
86 § 1; 1985 c 262 § 2.]

Findings—Intent—1993 c 203: See note following RCW 67.42.010.
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